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Be Responsible

Well done to everyone who dressed
up and decorated a potato last week
to help celebrate World Book Day!

 

Be Resilient

 Year 6 Footballers showed excellent resilience
against Hillside, Dussindale and Blofield Primary,

never giving up and always  being positive!

 

Greetings

Wow!! What a wonderful week at Hemblington Primary School! Swan Class represented the
school superbly and had a fabulous time at the Tide and Time Museum! 9 Year 6 pupils played in
a friendly Football Tournament at Hillside Primary school - they showed excellent resilience
and sportsmanship!   We had a fantastic time celebrating World Book Day; the children and
staff looked exceptional!  Finally lots of pupils took part in the FA’s ‘Biggest Ever Football
Session’! 
This week we are looking forward to taking part in British Science Week, The Big Plastic Count
and Comic Relief.  

Be Ready

Our House Captains and Sports
Leaders were fantastic at organising
the ‘Biggest Ever Football Session’. 

 

             Attendance

Your child’s attendance at school matters. You may have heard
of the many national and local campaigns around the importance
of good attendance at school. One of those campaigns focuses
on the question of “is my child tool ill for school?” Useful details
can be found on the NHS website: www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-
child-too-ill-for-school, but if you are unsure please speak to a
member of staff in the school office. 

Be Respectful

Well done to Swans who showed excellent respect
on their School Trip! The staff at Time and Tide

were very impressed!
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Dyslexia Outreach Services

School Council Stay and Play
Session

In their last meeting, School Council
asked if they could have a time after
school when they could stay and use the
facilities on the school field under the
supervision of their grown up. 
Therefore, on Wednesday 28th March
parents and carers are welcome to
collect their child/ren at the end of the
school day and then go to the school
field for a stay and play session until
4:15pm.

Your paragraph text

Parent Survey

Thank you to the parents and carers who have completed the annual parents survey. The
survey has been extended by one week, to Friday 15th March to enable the remaining
parents to give their view. All pupils whose parents have submitted a response
will be given a team point token as a thank you. 
To submit a response please click this link: Parent Survey 2024. 

https://forms.gle/Cucqe4ZmDf5VZNUz6
https://forms.gle/Cucqe4ZmDf5VZNUz6
https://forms.gle/Cucqe4ZmDf5VZNUz6
https://forms.gle/Cucqe4ZmDf5VZNUz6
https://forms.gle/Cucqe4ZmDf5VZNUz6
https://forms.gle/Cucqe4ZmDf5VZNUz6
https://forms.gle/Cucqe4ZmDf5VZNUz6
https://forms.gle/Cucqe4ZmDf5VZNUz6
https://forms.gle/Cucqe4ZmDf5VZNUz6


                               

                               

Swans Trip to Time and Tide

Year 6 Friendly Football Tournament at
Hillside 



World Book Day 

                               



                               



                               

FA Biggest Football Session Ever!!!
Well done to everyone who took part and scored an amazing

366 goals in 15 minutes!



 

REMINDERS

School Lunches
The menu for after half term is now on the school website. Orders must be placed (or
cancelled) via Arbor Parent Portal by 8 am on the day 

School Uniform
Pupils are expected to wear a royal blue sweatshirt with the school logo, white polo shirt, black
or grey trousers, shorts or skirt with grey or white tights or socks and plain black, flat shoes
with a good sole grip. Blue and white gingham dresses are also permitted. Your child’s teacher
will confirm when the class are learning PE and on these days children are expected to attend
in their house colour t-shirt, black shorts, dark colour trainers and the navy school logo
sweatshirt or black, navy or grey tracksuit. Please note all clothing must be plain or showing
the school logo. For health and safety reasons, hair longer than shoulder length should be tied
back at all times in school. 

School Day
The site opens at 8.30 am and the doors at 8.35 am. The gates close at 8.45 am as this is
registration. Any child arriving after 8.45 am will need to enter by the main office. In the
afternoon the gates open at 3.05 pm ready for Reception to be collected at 3.10 pm and Year
1-6 at 3.15 pm. 

White Rose App
Within school, we use White Rose Maths and they have released a free app called ‘1-Minute
Maths’ to help children to practise at home. The app is aimed at children in Reception and
Key Stage 1 so if you have children in those year groups please download the app and
encourage your child to have a go!

Parking
Parents and carers are reminded to be considerate of local residents at the start and end of
the school day. Please use Heathlands or the Tamarind for parking before and after school.

Clubs
We are thrilled to confirm the following clubs will be on offer next half term: Monday -
gardening or art, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday Premier Sport and on Tuesday Chess club.
For gardening, art and chess, please sign your child up using the Arbor Parent Portal. Please
click this link for a list of Athletics Clubs in Norfolk.

MSA vancancies - Can you help? 
We currently have vacancies for permanent and bank Midday Supervisor Assistants at
Hemblington Primary School. If you are interested in applying for the role or want to know
more, please contact Mrs Norgate/Miss Brugger via the office email: office-hp@yare-
edu.org.uk
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Guide for parents worried about Neurodiversity Differences/Additional Needs
This NHS guide (on the SEND page of the school website) signposts families to resources and
services to support you on your journey as well as useful information about training, EHCPs and
help with sleep and mental health difficulties. Please reach out to these services for help.

Hedgehogs - Breakfast and After School Club
Breakfast club sessions run from 7:30am to 8:35 am and cost £6. A choice of cereals and toast
are available. After school sessions run from 3:20pm to 6:00pm and cost £12. All children are
provided with a school snack pack. Sessions currently take place in the Owlery. To book a
session please email: head-ds@yare-edu.org.uk

School Governance - Can you help?
The Governing Body of Hemblington and Dussindale Primary Schools currently have vacancies
for parent representation from each site. As volunteers, school governors carry out a valuable
role in supporting and constructively challenging our schools in the best interests of pupils. If
you would be interested in this role and want to know more - please email head-ds@yare-
edu.org.uk

Norwich Science Fair
Ahead of science week in March, Norwich Science Fair has lots of free events for families.
Visit this link to find out more.

Lost Property
Please name all items of clothing so it can be returned to pupils. Unnamed items will be kept in
the box by the corridor down to the hall.

Dyslexia Awareness Parent/Carer Workshops

 

https://www.dussindaleprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/FamilySupportQuickReferNorfolk_MH_LD_04122024.pdf
https://norwichsciencefestival.co.uk/


The Big Plastic Count

DIARY DATES

Week beginning 11th March - Science week
Week beginning 11th March - The Big Plastic Count
Wednesday 13th March - Parent Forum 
Friday 15th March - Comic Relief 
Friday 15th March - TSAHS Science Bus visiting Year 5
Monday 18th March - Class photos and leavers photos - come in uniform, PE will be 
adapted
Tuesday 19th March - Robins to Africa Alive 
Tuesday 19th March - Year 4/5 How Hill parents meeting in Kestrels Classroom
Wednesday 20th March - Year 5 Wicked trip
Thursday 21st March - Year 1/2 Girls football @ TSAHS am
Thursday 21st March - Year 3/4 Girls football @ TSAHS pm
Friday 22nd March - Hemblington Preschool Easter Fayre in school hall
Monday 25th March - 8.50 - 9.20 am Parents reading in class with children
Monday 25th March - Year 2 to Cricket Event at UEA Sportspark
Wednesday 28th March - Stay and Play on the School Field with a grown up until 4.15 pm


